Statement of the DPRK Delegation 

On the 3rd cycle UPR of the Central African Republic 
(31st session of UPR Working Group, 09 November 2018)
Mr. President,
My delegation welcomes the delegation of the Central African Republic led by H.E. Mr. Jean Christophe NGUINZA, Minister of Labour, Employment and Social Protection to the 3rd cycle UPR and appreciates for its presentation of the third national report. 
My delegation positively notes that the Central African Republic has made sincere efforts for the implementation of the recommendations which it received during the 2nd UPR in 2013. 

The endeavor by the government of the Central African Republic despite many challenges and difficulties during the review period is noteworthy, including a number of legislative and policy measures taken for the promotion and protection of human rights, ratification of various international human rights instrument, establishment of mechanism to combat female genital mutilation and national commission on human rights and fundamental freedoms in 2017, implementation of a programme of disarmament, demobilization, reintegration and repatriation(DDRR) among others. 

My delegation wishes the government of the Central African Republic all the best and success in its future endeavor and recommends the following: 

1) to further strengthen its effort to provide full access to education for all children and to reduce illiteracy in cooperation with relevant UN agencies and other partners. 
2) to take into consideration the good practices and experiences of other countries in the design and implementation of its Strategic Human Resources Development Plan for Health 2017-2021.
Thank you. 

